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To:  Public Service Commission 

From:  The Office of Consumer Services 
  Michele Beck, Director  
  Cheryl Murray, Utility Analyst 

Date:  April 11, 2014 

Subject: Docket 14-035-20  PacifiCorp’s Semi-Annual Hedging Report.  Office of 
Consumer Services Reply Comments 

 
 

On February 14, 2014, PacifiCorp (Company) filed with the Public Service Commission 
(Commission) its confidential Semi-Annual Hedging Report (Report).  On March 6, 2014 the 
Commission issued a Notice of Filing and Comment Period allowing interested parties to submit 
comments the Report on or before March 28, 2014 and reply comments on or before April 11, 
2014. 
 
On March 17, 2014 the Division of Public Utilities (Division or DPU) submitted comments 
regarding the Report stating “As of the date of this report, the Company is in compliance with the 
current hedging guidelines and no further action is required”.  On March 28, 2014, the Office of 
Consumer Services (Office or OCS) provided comments and recommendations for future reports. 
 
Subsequent to filing our March 28, 2014 comments and recommendations the Office received the 
Company’s response to our second data request.  Both DPU Data Request 2.5 and OCS Data 
Request 2.1 related to Confidential Attachment A of the Company’s Report.  After reviewing these 
data responses we had a follow-up conversation with the company.  During that conversation, we 
agreed to continue discussions with the Company on possible enhancements to the format of the 
data presented in Confidential Attachment A on a going-forward basis.  No further changes are 
required to the corrected Confidential Attachment A provided in response to DPU Data Request 
2.5.   
 
The Office supports the Division’s March 17, 2014 recommendation that no further action is 
required related to the Report filed on February 14, 2014.      
 
 
 


